## FEBRUARY 2024

Dear Auxiliary Members,

Boy where has the time gone. Lots of things were happening these last months. Between Voice of Democracy, Patriots Pen, Veterans Day, Operation Home Front and the holidays time went extremely quick. On top of that there were illnesses, injuries that I am just now healing

from, I can now focus on Midwinter and your reports.

Thank you for all of you who have been turning in your reports. You have been extremely

busy. Our Post and Auxiliary will be extremely busy again these next few months as we are getting ready to open our kitchen next month after all the remodeling done. We are going to also be having movie nights

and game nights hoping to bring Veterans who need some company.

Make sure you are mentioning National Home to your Auxiliary and of course you know how important our Buddy Poppy Program is. As our Post and Auxiliary are doing the Home Show again this year we will be giving information about the National Home and how important that place is to needy Veterans and their families. We will also be doing Buddy Poppies. We have been asked many times how the Buddy Poppy helps Veterans and how it became. We let them know about Flanders Field as well as what it is used for. We usually do pretty well as all of our Post and Auxiliary Members know the history.

Keep up the good work and I will see you all at Midwinter.